Meeting Notes – NOWG  - September 8, 2004

Participants:

Bruce Bennett

Jim Castagna

Joanne Edelman

Rosemary Emmer

Paula Hustead

Natalie McNamer

Karen Mulberry

Julie Neumann

Beth O’Donnell

Julie Petersen

Karen Riepenkroger

The NOWG discussed the proposed dates for 2005 NANPA/NOWG conference calls and the face-to-face performance review to be held in Sterling.  It was suggested to move the performance review to the same week as the March NANC.  Karen M. sent an email to John Manning concurring with the conference call dates and suggesting the new performance review date.  Prior to the end of the call, John Manning responded back to Karen M. those dates would be fine.

Results of the election of new co-chairs were announced.  The newly elected co-chairs are Karen Riepenkroger and Rosemary Emmer.  These will be submitted for confirmation at the September NANC.  After that time, a transition will be worked out between the current co-chairs and the new co-chairs to determine the hand-off date.  The new co-chairs will determine, among them, who will be the 1-year term and who will be the 2-year term.

Note:  Prior to the election results being announced there was discussion about having 3 co-chairs since the there was an interest of 3 members and the elections were extremely close.  Since not all NOWG members were on the call, and the fact it had been agreed previously there would be 2 co-chairs it was decided to let things stay as they were for now.  However, it was agreed to ask the NANC, if it were determined 3 co-chairs would be beneficial would they give their OK.

There were no objections to sticking to the original plan of 2 co-chairs for this next term.

The NOWG discussed what should be in the next NOWG report to the NANC.  The following topics will be included:

Elections

Change Orders

NANPA and PA Annual Performance Survey and input from NANC members

PA Technical Requirements status and work plan

ACTION ITEM:  Karen M. will send out a draft of the proposed NOWG report the NANC.

Completed

The final document will be sent to the NANC for posting on Friday.

The NOWG has some concerns regarding the training of the new NANPA Code Administrators.  Since the transition and move to Sterling, some the NOWG member companies have had performance issues.  Some of these have been discussed with NANPA directly and resolved, however there is still a concern.

ACTION ITEM:  Karen M. to contact John Manning to have him come to the next NOWG/NANPA call on 9/22/04 prepared to discuss this issue in depth.

Completed

The NOWG discussed the PA Technical Requirements.  Everyone’s needs to send their changes and upgrades to Beth by September 13, 2004.  Beth will turn the document around and get it out to everyone by September 17, 2004.  The next call to discuss this is on September 20, 2004.  

Jim Castagna offered to look at the section on regulatory aspects.

On September 30, 2004 there will be a call from 3-5 ET to discuss the survey questions.  The individual groups are continuing to work on their changes.

SPECIAL THANKS FROM ALL OF THE NOWG TO KAREN MULBERRY AND JIM CASTAGNA FOR THEIR TENURE AS NOWG CO-CHAIRS AND ALL OF THEIR HARD WORK.  IT WAS APPRECIATED!!!

